From: Krog.MLA, Leonard Eugene <Leonard.Krog.MLA@leg.bc.ca>

Sent: Thursday, August 10, 2017 2:29 PM

To: s.22 Routley.MLA, Douglas G LASS:EX; OfficeofthePremier, Office

PREM:EX; Minister, TAC TAC:EX; Minister, ENV ENV:EX

Cc: Maureen Young; \$.22 Ron Cantelon

Subject: 30626 Incoming\_Morden Monument / Morden Colliery Historic Provincial Park

#### Dear Eric,

Thank you very much for your email of August the 9<sup>th</sup> which attached your email addressed to Greg Sakaki, the editor of the Nanaimo Daily News. I am sending a copy of this email to my colleague Doug Routley, to our Premier John Horgan as well as to Lisa Beare the new Minister for Tourism Arts and Culture, and George Heyman, the Minister of Environment who is responsible for BC Parks as well as all the others to whom you CC'd in your email.

Doug can speak for himself, but I am comfortable as you were in noting that both of us regard the preservation of the Morden Colliery and its unique significance in our Province's history as an important priority. That is my message to the Premier, as well as the Ministers who will have some interest and or some responsibility for the Morden Colliery Historic Provincial Park.

It would be and incredible loss if the head frame and other aspects of Morden collapsed without appropriate restoration, which is the only way to preserve one of the most symbolic reminders of the historic and significant role that coal mining played on Vancouver Island and British Columbia. I am therefore urging my colleagues to ensure its preservation and enhancement of this wonderful historic site.

Sincerely,

Leonard Eugene Krog, MLA Nanaimo

From: \$.22

Sent: August 9, 2017 12:25 AM Subject: Fw: Morden monument

#### Gentlemen:

Attached are two stories of interest that will appear in local publications. Also a head's up that I've suggested to the editor of the News Bulletin that you all be contacted about Morden's place in the scheme of things for new and needed restoration projects (as you know, in Morden's case it most certainly will be lost if action is not taken soon).

The second and longer story – which is actually an extension of the first -- is headed "MONUMENT TO ISLAND MINERS...." and was written for *Take 5*, the monthly magazine published out of Ladysmith and circulated in the south Nanaimo and Cedar areas.

Eric Ricker
Past co-president
Friends of the Morden Mine Society

From: s.22

Sent: Tuesday, August 8, 2017 11:34 PM

To: News Bulletin

Cc: s.22

Subject: Morden monument

Hi Greg,

Attached is the story for the monument unveiling ceremony along with two photo images.

The story was written for the VI Free Daily but feel free to run it yourself as I realize that Black Press stories get shared around the company's newspapers. In fact I hope you do run it as Morden now has another opportunity to be repaired with a new government in place. Both local MLA's are on record via speeches in the Legislature as favouring restoration and in fact both have indicated to the premier that they see it as a high priority. For his part, Premier Horgan expressed interest in the Morden situation when contacted back in 2013 on the occasion of a FOMM delegation meeting with then NDP Env. critic Rob Fleming at the Legislature. The premier could not attend that meeting due to a prior commitment but an extensive briefing book was left with him at the time. The premier was also a supporter of the KInsol Trestle restoration project, a heritage restoration job akin to Morden, and one supported by a number of prominent people who also have supported Morden – e.g., former CVRD chair Jack Peake, heritage and history journalist Tom Paterson, and the chief restoration contractor for the Kinsol project, John Knappett of Knappett Projects, who joined an earlier Morden delegation that met with then Env. Minister Terry Lake in 2012.

I say all this because it would be good to have as much coverage as possible to rekindle the public's interest in the Morden situation. You might also consider doing a story involving some or all of the above-named parties since their views are not touched upon in the attached article.

The two photos provide complementary images of the monument site, one showing the monument just after the surrounding garden was planted and mulched in March of this year, and the other showing the monument itself just after it was unveiled by Stephanie Govier of BC Parks and John Hofman, a former copresident of FOMM. Farther to the right if it shows on the image is yours truly, speaking to the assembled members and guests.

Please advise if the story and images are satisfactory. There are additional images that could be used if need be.

Thanks for your invitation to contribute something on this important event.

Eric

From:

D'Eith.MLA, Bob < Bob.Deith.MLA@leg.bc.ca>

Sent:

Thursday, September 7, 2017 11:44 AM

To:

Minister, TAC TAC:EX

Cc: Subject: Beare.MLA, Lisa LASS:EX; Amy Terrill; abenotas@musiccanada.com; alex@musicbc.org

Follow up on meeting request with MLA Bob D'EIth and Music Canada

Hello,

I am following up on meeting requests sent by our office, Music Canada and Music BC to meet with Minister Beare in Victoria next week.

As MLA D'Eith was planning on meeting with Music Canada as well, we thought we could combine the meetings.

Please let me know at your earliest convenience if Minister Beare would have time for a joint meeting.

Thank you for your help.

All the best,

Sophia

From: D'Eith.MLA, Bob <Bob.Deith.MLA@leg.bc.ca>

Sent: Wednesday, August 23, 2017 3:32 PM

To: Minister, TAC TAC:EX

Subject: 31019 Request for meeting with MLA D'Eith and Amy Terrill

Hello,

I am following up on a meeting request sent by Amy Terrill of Music Canada to meet with Minister Beare. Amy has also asked that MLA D'Eith attend the meeting if he is available. Minister Beare has already said this was alright. I wanted to check and see if a date or time had been set or if the meeting would be possible.

I believe the preferred dates were the 13<sup>th</sup> or 14<sup>th</sup> of September.

Thank you for your help. Looking forward to hearing from you.

Kind regards,

Sophia

**Sophia Kreuzkamp** | Constituency Assistant | Maple Ridge-Mission P: 604-476-4530 | 102-23015 Dewdney Trunk Road, Maple Ridge

From:

Sims.MLA, Jinny < Jinny.Sims.MLA@leg.bc.ca>

Sent:

Tuesday, September 26, 2017 3:42 PM

To:

Minister, TAC TAC:EX

Cc:

s.22

Subject:

31150 Incoming FW: Ministry of Community Services

Hello,

As this matter is under the purview of the Ministry of Tourism, Arts and Culture and is a policy matter we are forwarding Ms.Beare a copy of this letter for comment and review by the Minister. Would you kindly respond to \$.22

Best,

Preet Sangha Constituency Assistant for Jinny Sims, MLA Surrey-Panorama

----Original Message----

From: \$.22

Sent: August 6, 2017 5:24 PM

To: Sims.MLA, Jinny < Jinny.Sims.MLA@leg.bc.ca >

Subject: Ministry of Community Services

Hi Jinny,

Congratulations on your Ministry appointment. I hope you are having fun. I was hoping that you would get Education but I understand that Rob has been at it for awhile and he seems a good person.

Sorry I could not attend the grand opening but I plan to visit another time when you are in session.

I am wondering if the Ministry of Community Services would be the ministry to re implement the BC Festival of the Arts. The last one was held in Surrey and I was on the planning committee. It is an amazing event with wonderful BC talent. s.22

He is so talented.

I think it would be wonderful if the festival was started again. I would be willing to help to restart it in Surrey. We used Bear Creek theatre, schools, churches, halls, as performing spaces. We now have the Bell Centre that could be a large venue. The cost is not great. There were only a few government staff and the planning committee were volunteers. If it were to coincide with the Surrey Children's Festival we could use the same site and tents.

Best wishes.

s.22

From:

Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Sent:

Tuesday, November 14, 2017 12:34 PM

To:

Holding, Marina TAC:EX

Subject:

FW: [FOI] FW: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Response to invite.

Korleen

From: Simpson.MLA, Shane [mailto:Shane.Simpson.MLA@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Thursday, September 28, 2017 12:36 PM

To: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Subject: RE: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Hi Korleen,

I sent this on to Val at Minister Simpson's office. Although that is "break week," she is coordinating his calendar as he has a number of ministerial commitments in Vancouver.

Best, Anne

Anne Vavrik | Constituency Assistant |
The Honourable Shane Simpson 冼崇山|
MLA Vancouver-Hastings | Minister for Social Development and Poverty Reduction |
(t) 604-775-2277 | (f) 604-775-2352 | 2365 E. Hastings St. Vancouver BC, V5L 1V6|
<a href="http://shanesimpson.ca">http://shanesimpson.ca</a> | Twitter | Facebook | Newsletter</a>

From: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX [mailto:Korleen.Carreras@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: September 28, 2017 12:32 PM

To: Simpson.MLA, Shane <Shane.Simpson.MLA@leg.bc.ca>

Subject: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Dear Shane,

Lisa Beare, Minister of Tourism, Arts & Culture will be in your constituency for a tour of the Vancouver Film Studios (film & TV) on October 12<sup>th</sup> and would like to extend an invite to join her. Please see below for the details:

Date: Thursday, October 12, 2017

Time: 9:30am-11:00am

Location: Vancouver Film Studios, 3500 Cornett Road, Vancouver

Please let me know if you are available. Thank you.

Korleen

<sup>\*\*</sup>Please Note: From time to time, this office passes on messages from local organizations as a public service.

This office does not warrant or guarantee the services or information described. If you have questions or concerns regarding this information, please contact the originator directly.



Korleen Carreras, Executive Assistant
Minister's Office
Ministry of Tourism, Arts & Culture, Responsible for
Sport and Multiculturalism
250-812-5204



From:

Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Sent:

Tuesday, November 14, 2017 12:35 PM

To:

Holding, Marina TAC:EX

Subject:

FW: [FOI] FW: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Response to invite.

Korleen

From: Heyman.MLA, George [mailto:George.Heyman.MLA@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, September 29, 2017 12:08 PM

To: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Subject: RE: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Hi Korleen,

Unfortunately George \$.22
Beare as well as the host.

and cannot attend, please express his regrets to Minister

Kind regards,

Lisa Dekleer | Constituency Assistant | George Heyman, MLA Vancouver-Fairview

Community Office: 604-775-2453 | 642 West Broadway, Vancouver BC Sign up for George's newletter <a href="here!">here!</a> | <a href="http://georgeheymanmla.ca/">http://georgeheymanmla.ca/</a>

From: Heyman.MLA, George

Sent: September 28, 2017 12:48 PM

To: 'Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX' < Korleen.Carreras@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Hi Korleen,

Thank you for extending the invitation!

We will get back to you in the following days on George's availability.

Kind regards,

Lisa Dekleer | Constituency Assistant | George Heyman, MLA Vancouver-Fairview

Community Office: 604-775-2453 | 642 West Broadway, Vancouver BC Sign up for George's newletter <a href="here!">here!</a> | <a href="http://georgeheymanmla.ca/">http://georgeheymanmla.ca/</a>

From: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX [mailto:Korleen.Carreras@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: September 28, 2017 12:36 PM

**To:** Heyman.MLA, George < George.Heyman.MLA@leg.bc.ca > **Subject:** Event Invite from Minister Beare

Dear George,

Lisa Beare, Minister of Tourism, Arts & Culture will be in your constituency for a tour of DHX Studios (animation) on October 12<sup>th</sup> and would like to extend an invite to join her. Please see below for the details:

Date: Thursday, October 12, 2017

Time: 2:00pm-3:00pm

Location: DHX Studios, 380 W. 5<sup>th</sup> Ave, Vancouver

Please let me know if you are available. Thank you.

#### Korleen



Korleen Carreras, Executive Assistant Minister's Office Ministry of Tourism, Arts & Culture, Responsible for Sport and Multiculturalism 250-812-5204



From: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Sent: Tuesday, November 14, 2017 12:35 PM

To: Holding, Marina TAC:EX

Subject: FW: [FOI] FW: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Response to invite.

Korleen

From: Ma.MLA, Bowinn [mailto:Bowinn.Ma.MLA@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, September 29, 2017 2:03 PM

To: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Subject: RE: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Hi Korleen,

MLA Ma will be joining Minister Beare for the tour on Tuesday, October 10th.

Thanks,

#### Mack McCorkindale

Constituency Assistant

Bowinn Ma, MLA | North Vancouver-Lonsdale

604 981 0042 | 5-221 W Esplanade, North Vancouver, BC V7M 3J3
Skwxwú7mesh-ulh Temíxw & səlilwəta7+ təməx\*\*

www.bowinnmamla.ca

From: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX [mailto:Korleen.Carreras@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: September 28, 2017 12:43 PM

To: Ma.MLA, Bowinn < Bowinn.Ma.MLA@leg.bc.ca>

Subject: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Dear Bowinn,

Lisa Beare, Minister of Tourism, Arts & Culture will be in your constituency for a tour of the North Shore Studios (TV and Film) on October 10<sup>th</sup> and would like to extend an invite to join her. Please see below for the details:

Date: Tuesday, October 10, 2017

Time: 10:00am-11:30am

Location: North Shore Studios, 555 Brooksbank Avenue, North Vancouver

Please let me know if you are available. Thank you.

Korleen



Korleen Carreras, Executive Assistant
Minister's Office
Ministry of Tourism, Arts & Culture, Responsible for
Sport and Multiculturalism
250-812-5204



From:

Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Sent:

Tuesday, November 14, 2017 12:35 PM

To:

Holding, Marina TAC:EX

Subject:

FW: [FOI] FW: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Response to an invite.

Korleen

From: Routledge.MLA, Janet [mailto:Janet.Routledge.mla@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, September 29, 2017 4:07 PM

To: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Subject: Re: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Hello again, I can confirm that Janet will attend.

Cate Jones | Constituency Assistant | Janet Routledge, MLA Burnaby North P: 604-775-0778 | F: 604-775-0833 | 1833 Willingdon Ave. Burnaby, BC V5C 5R3

From: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX < Korleen.Carreras@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: 29 September 2017 14:45 To: Routledge.MLA, Janet

Subject: FW: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Janet/Kate,

I just received an update that this event has been moved to 4:00-5:00.

Korleen

From: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Sent: Friday, September 29, 2017 1:58 PM

To: Routledge.MLA, Janet LASS:EX

Subject: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Dear Janet,

Lisa Beare, Minister of Tourism, Arts & Culture will be in your area for a tour of Electronic Arts on October 12<sup>th</sup> and would like to extend an invite to join her. Please see below for the details:

Date: Thursday, October 12, 2017 Time: <del>11:30am-12:30pm-4:00-5:00pm</del>

Location: Electronic Arts, 4330 Sanderson Way, Burnaby

Please let me know if you are available. Thank you.

Korleen



Korleen Carreras, Executive Assistant Minister's Office Ministry of Tourism, Arts & Culture, Responsible for Sport and Multiculturalism 250-812-5204



From:

Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Sent:

Tuesday, November 14, 2017 12:35 PM

To:

Holding, Marina TAC:EX

Subject:

FW: [FOI] FW: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Another response to an invite.

Korleen

From: Kang.MLA, Anne [mailto:Anne.Kanq.MLA@leq.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, October 3, 2017 10:48 AM

To: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Subject: RE: Event Invite from Minister Beare

My gosh,

Please don't apologize, we are very grateful that your office thought of us when it comes to local business tour. We are felt bad that we couldn't accommodate and take advantage of the offer.

Thank you again for thinking of us and we sincerely appreciate it as the Minister continue her support of our local community engagement.

Henry Jiun-Hsien Yao, Constituency Assistant

姚君憲, 選區助理 | (E) henry.yao@leg.bc.ca

# Anne Kang 康安禮

MLA Burnaby Deer Lake 本拿比 鹿湖區 省議員 | Parliamentary Secretary for Seniors 長者省務秘書
(E) anne.kang.mla@leg.bc.ca | (P) 604.775.0565 | (F) 604.775.2550 | (O) 105-6411 Nelson Ave, Burnaby, B.C. V7C 5R4

From: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX [mailto:Korleen.Carreras@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, October 3, 2017 10:19 AM

To: Kang.MLA, Anne < Anne.Kang.MLA@leg.bc.ca > Subject: RE: Event Invite from Minister Beare

We're sorry the time was moved. We will miss Anne on the tour.

Korleen

From: Kang.MLA, Anne [mailto:Anne.Kang.MLA@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, October 2, 2017 4:54 PM

To: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Subject: Re: Event Invite from Minister Beare

HI Korleen,

It was rather unfortunately, I was following Anne's directive and trying to open up her schedule for the tour earlier. However, with the new time frame, 4-5pm, Anne really can't attend the tour anymore. Thank you thinking of us and visiting our constituent business.

I hope the tour will go well.

Thanks again for everything henry YAO

From: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX < Korleen.Carreras@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: September 29, 2017 2:46 PM

To: Kang.MLA, Anne

Subject: FW: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Anne,

Please note that this event has been moved to 4:00-5:00pm.

Korleen

From: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Sent: Thursday, September 28, 2017 12:34 PM

To: Kang.MLA, Anne LASS:EX

Subject: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Dear Anne,

Lisa Beare, Minister of Tourism, Arts & Culture will be in your constituency for a tour of Electronic Arts on October 12<sup>th</sup> and would like to extend an invite to join her. Please see below for the details:

Date: Thursday, October 12, 2017 Time: <del>11:30am-12:30pm-4:00-5:00pm</del>

Location: Electronic Arts, 4330 Sanderson Way, Burnaby

Please let me know if you are available. Thank you.

#### Korleen



Korleen Carreras, Executive Assistant Minister's Office Ministry of Tourism, Arts & Culture, Responsible for Sport and Multiculturalism 250-812-5204



From:

Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Sent:

Tuesday, November 14, 2017 12:36 PM

To:

Holding, Marina TAC:EX

Subject:

FW: [FOI] FW: Event Invite from Minister Beare

This is probably transitory. A response to an invite from MLB.

Korleen

From: Rzepa, Christina AEST:EX

Sent: Tuesday, October 3, 2017 4:22 PM

To: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Subject: Fw: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Hi Korleen,

Sorry for not getting back to you sooner! Looking at Minister Mark's calendar I see that she'll be over in Victoria still for other meetings even though the leg. is not in session, so she won't be able to join Minister Beare. Thank you so much for extending the invitation, though!

Cheers,

Christina Rzepa

EA to Hon. Melanie Mark

Minister of Advanced Education, Skills and Training

From: Mark.MLA, Melanie < Melanie.Mark.MLA@leg.bc.ca>

Sent: Thursday, September 28, 2017 2:08 PM

To: Rzepa, Christina AEST:EX

Subject: FW: Event Invite from Minister Beare

From: Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX [mailto:Korleen.Carreras@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Thursday, September 28, 2017 12:18 PM

To: Mark.MLA, Melanie < Melanie.Mark.MLA@leg.bc.ca >

Subject: Event Invite from Minister Beare

Dear Melanie,

Lisa Beare, Minister of Tourism, Arts & Culture will be in your constituency for a tour of the Warehouse Studio (Music/Sound) on October 10<sup>th</sup> and would like to extend an invite to join her. Please see below for the details:

Date: Tuesday, October 10, 2017

Time: 3:45pm-5:15pm

Location: Warehouse Studio, 100 Powell Street, Vancouver

Please let me know if you are available. Thank you.

#### Korleen



Korleen Carreras, Executive Assistant Minister's Office Ministry of Tourism, Arts & Culture, Responsible for Sport and Multiculturalism 250-812-5204



From:

Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Sent:

Tuesday, November 14, 2017 12:38 PM

To:

Holding, Marina TAC:EX

Subject:

FW: [FOI] FW: BULLET POINTS - Closure of the pull over on the cocahalla

Request for information.

Korleen

From: Fogg, Bruce PREM:EX

Sent: Wednesday, November 1, 2017 3:37 PM

To: Newhook, Kelly TAC:EX; Carreras, Korleen TAC:EX

Cc: Mitchell-Starkey, Maureen LASS:EX

Subject: FW: BULLET POINTS - Closure of the pull over on the cocahalla

Hi all. Attempting to track down an answer on the question below about the closure of a pull out on Coquihalla that is, apparently, operated by Destinations BC. See below. Please let me know if you have any info on this. And don't you two just have the best job in government. Well deserved I might say, given your years of service in difficult circumstances. Best

BRUCE FOGG Executive Assistant (Constituency) PREMIER JOHN HORGAN 250-391-2801

s.17

From: Horgan.MLA, John [mailto:John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, November 1, 2017 12:16 PM

To: Fogg, Bruce PREM:EX

Subject: FW: BULLET POINTS - Closure of the pull over on the cocahalla

Hi Bruce, do we have a contact in Tourism? See below.... Thanks, Moe

From: Stone, Lynne TRAN:EX [mailto:Lynne.Stone@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, November 1, 2017 10:27 AM
To: Horgan.MLA, John < John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: BULLET POINTS - Closure of the pull over on the cocahalla

Hi Moe,

Wrong Ministry. You need to contact the EA in MTAC.

Here is what I found:

The facility being closed is not an MOTI facility. It is operated by Destinations BC, which I believe falls under the jurisdiction of the Ministry of Tourism, Arts and Culture.

Hope this helps,

Lynne

From: Horgan.MLA, John [mailto:John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, October 31, 2017 2:43 PM

To: Stone, Lynne TRAN:EX

Cc: Fogg, Bruce PREM:EX; Frederiksen, Hans LASS:EX; Mitchell-Starkey, Maureen LASS:EX

Subject: BULLET POINTS - Closure of the pull over on the cocahalla

Hi Lynne

As we all struggle out in the COs looking for the best way to get answers for our own constituents on a topic we do not know anything about.

Would you be the person that we call to find an answer on?? If you are, could I have a few bullet points so that I can respond appropriately.

Thanks, Moe

\_\_\_\_\_

Maureen Mitchell-Starkey | Constituency Assistant to John Horgan, MLA, Langford-Juan de Fuca #122 - 2806 Jacklin Road Victoria BC V9B 5A4 | P: 250-391-2801 | F: 250-391-2804

E: Maureen.Mitchell-Starkey@leg.bc.ca

Office Hours: Monday to Friday, 10 am to 4 pm



From: S.22

Sent: Tuesday, October 31, 2017 12:46 PM

To: Horgan.MLA, John < John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca > Subject: Closure of the pull over on the cocahalla

Mr. premier, we are very displease to hear on the c.b.c. noon news that you are planning to close the pull over on the Okanagon connector . We sure hope that this not the case . We regularly use that facility and will be very disappointed should that be the case. We have met you in person many times and we support you , so please review this decision

Respectfully

s.22